AIRPORT LAND USE COMMISSION MEMBERS:

Heather Baker Vince Holvik

Paul Barr

City of Willows (Vice-Chairman)

City of Willows (Alternate) City of Orland

Bruce Roundy City of Orland (Alternate) Leigh McDaniel Randy Murphy

Board of Supervisors (Chairman)

County of Glenn Thad Rodgers

Airports

GLENN COUNTY AIRPORT LAND USE COMMISSION WILLOWS, CALIFORNIA

MINUTES

DATE:

Monday, March 29, 2010

TIME:

9:00 AM

PLACE:

Board of Supervisors Chambers, Willows Memorial Hall

525 West Sycamore Street, 2nd Floor

Willows, CA 95988

I. **ROLL CALL:**

Commissioners present: Commissioner Baker, Commissioner McDaniel, Commissioner Murphy, and Commissioner Rodgers

Commissioners absent: Commissioner Barr

John F. Linhart, Director and Casey Murray, Assistant Planner; of the Glenn County Planning & Public Works Agency were also present.

II. **ELECTION OF OFFICERS:**

On a motion by Commissioner Murphy, second by Commissioner Baker, it was unanimously voted to re-elect Leigh McDaniel as Airport Land Use Commission Chairman.

On a motion by Commissioner Murphy, second by Commissioner Baker, it was unanimously voted to re-elect Heather Baker as Airport Land Use Commission Vice-Chairman.

III. APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

Approval of the Minutes for the Meeting Held on Monday, June 30, 2008.

Commissioner Murphy commented that Bill Spears is from the Willows Police Department and not the Glenn County Sheriff's Department. It was unanimously agreed to make this correction to the minutes.

On a motion by Commissioner Baker, second by Commissioner Murphy, it was unanimously voted to approve the Minutes of the meeting held on June 30, 2008 as amended.

IV. PUBLIC COMMENT:

No members of the public were present; therefore, there were no public comments.

V. DISCUSSION:

Commissioner Murphy explained that the Master Plan for both the Willows Airport and Orland Airport are now online. He explained that he can provide a hard copy of the Willows Airport Master Plan if needed and explained that the Orland Airport Master Plan should be updated sometime within the next year.

Chair McDaniel asked the Commissioners if there were any other items to discuss.

Commissioner Murphy commented about the next meeting date. It was determined that the next regularly scheduled meeting would occur on Monday, March 12, 2012.

Chair McDaniel explained that there are still two vacancies within the Commission. Linhart asked the Commission if there had been any advertising for the vacancies. Commissioner Murphy explained that vacancies are advertised on the Board agenda. The Commissioners discussed potential candidates for filling the vacancies and discussed advertising for the vacancies.

Linhart explained that the vacancies could be posted on the web more prominently. Commissioner Baker explained that advertising should occur closer to the next meeting. Commissioner Rodgers discussed the issue of filling one of the vacancies with someone from the Orland area to balance out the members of the Commission. Commissioner McDaniel discussed this issue.

Commissioner Baker commented about economic development associated with the airports. She explained that a recent 3core meeting highlighted the airports as one of Glenn County's strengths. She also explained that there is no central location to go to for information. She asked the Commission if economic development was a responsibility of the Airport Land Use Commission.

Commissioner Murphy explained that economic development is not the responsibility of the Airport Land Use Commission.

Linhart explained that the Airport Land Use Commission is concerned with development occurring around the perimeter of the airports and development within the flight path of the airports. He further discussed economic development within the County.

VI. MEETING ADJOURNMENT:

The meeting was adjourned at 9:18 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Casey Murray
Assistant Planner